
Barnstable Council on Aging 
825 Falmouth Rd 

Hyannis, MA 02601 
 

Monthly Meeting – March 22, 2017 
@ 9:00 AM 

 
 
Present: John Jope, John Alden, Anna Valtsakis, Ella Rollins, Josephine Melpignano, 
Eleanor Letterie, Paul Curley 
 
Also present: Madeline Noonan, Director, Stephanie Dannemann, FBCOA, Loni 
Monahan, Greg Monahan 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM and a quorum was met. Minutes from the 
March meeting were accepted as written. 
 
Director’s Report: Town Council approved purchase of generator for the Senior Center. 
There will be a Volunteer Luncheon sponsored by FBCOA on Friday April 28th. April 
29th a Health Expo will be held at Barnstable High School. Vietnam Veterans Gathering 
in March was very successful. Survey shows 582 residents of the town are over 90 years 
of age and 11 are over 100 years young.  
 
FBCOA Report: A bocce court is still being looked into. Baseball Luncheon at 99 in 
Centerville on Opening Day drew some interest. Masquerade Dance coming in October.  
 
Building Comm.: Sprinkler System is in need of repairs. Odor problem is being dealt 
with. Also handicap access is being researched.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:59 AM 
 
Next meeting May 17, 2017 @ 9 AM   
   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
John Alden 
Secretary 


